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Firstly, may I wish you all a Happy New Year!
If we look back a few years we would never have foreseen all the changes and challenges we would be facing – covid, the cost of living crisis and all the changes to the structure of the Church.
However, in the words of Jas Singh  adversity always brings hidden strengths.  Although covid is still with us we managed to negotiate our way through it and people have come together to support each other and those less fortunate through the fuel crisis with organisations opening their premises to serve free food and offer a warm space.
Similarly, as the process to form one Church in Arbroath moves forward, hopefully it will make us stronger as we embrace the changes, although at the same time retaining our Church family, some of our own identity and never forgetting our Mission Statement:
St Vigeans Church aims to be a friendly, welcoming, forward thinking family, serving God and the local community.

Margaret Pullar, Session Clerk
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	COMMUNION SERVICE IN THE HALL

on PALM SUNDAY 2nd APRIL

at 11.00 am

CONDUCTED BY REV PETER PHILLIPS






Dear Friends
A New Year and a New Start.  So often we can begin a new year full of good intentions but, although we may start well, we always find our resolutions are not so easy to keep.  Life gets in the way and the changes we mean to make fall by the wayside.
As a church, as we move forward into all God has for us this year, there will be many changes.  As we follow our Church Mission plan and see how it fits into the Presbytery Mission plan, changes may be required.  We need to move forward with confidence in the full and certain knowledge that we are following God’s will for our church.  Things may change but let us remember that God Himself said in Malachi chapter 3 verse 6   “I am the Lord, I change not”.
Since our last newsletter we have been very busy as a church both in the community and with international projects.  Pop-up refreshments were provided for those going along the Nature Trail;  our Gift Day provided practical help in keeping folks warm during the colder months; our weekly donations for the local Food Bank and our Watchnight Service offering to Reach Across.
The children and leaders at the Fun Club also helped families in developing countries by making a donation to “Ripple Effect” and raised funds for the Leprosy Mission at a recent after church lunch.  As a church we are showing the love of God in practical ways, reaching out beyond our walls.
So let us continue in our work for Jesus as we seek to follow His example.
Every blessing
Keith
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Pastoral Group
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	The Xmas party went well. It was well attended, and everyone seemed to enjoy themselves.
Just a reminder that visits are ongoing and if anyone would like a visit or knows of someone who might, please contact Helen  875901.
 Helen
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FUN CLUB

	One of the highlights of the Fun Club year is leading worship on the Sunday before Christmas, and this year was no exception.  A number of children who had attended our Toddlers’ groups in the past came along to help, to make the number of children involved up to 12.  It is encouraging that they were all so enthusiastic about taking part and to keep in contact with us.   We appreciate the work done by so many to make the Nativity such a success, in particular Heather Lockhart who volunteered to prepare and present the audio visual effects.
The Fun Club staff are now taking pictures of the activities they carry out during our time together on a Sunday morning.  They are sent to Heather to include in the slides presented during Sunday worship.  This will allow the congregation to see some of what we do with the children as well as providing Keith the opportunity to discuss and reinforce what was studied the previous week.








UNION OF THE ARBROATH CHURCHES
As you are all no doubt aware there will be major changes to the structure of the Churches in Arbroath and the surrounding area which will  likely take place this year. Several meetings have been held and this is the up to date information:
· At the moment in the Arbroath Cluster are West Kirk, St Andrews, Old & Abbey, St Vigeans, Inverkeilor, Friockheim, Colliston, Arbirlot and Carmyllie.
· After the reorganisation, all the above congregations would come together to form a union i.e. one Church.
· There will be six Worshipping Centres – West Kirk, St Andrews, St Vigeans, Carmyllie, Inverkeilor and Friockheim where services will be conducted by a Minister every Sunday, perhaps with the exception of holidays etc.
· The name of the new Church is still to be decided but will contain Arbroath, Church of Scotland and the name of the worshipping centre. For us – Arbroath, new name, St Vigeans, Church of Scotland.
· Colliston, Arbirlot and Old & Abbey Churches will close but feasibility studies are to be carried out on Friockheim Church and also to split Old and Abbey Church and their halls. The proposal is that Old & Abbey Hall becomes the new Administration and Mission Centre.
· There will be three ministers for the cluster – Rev Chris Hay and Rev Peter Phillips and another. Rev Martin Fair is leaving St Andrews early March. There will also be a full time Family Worker Carla Ingram.
· It is hoped that a regular Transition Bulletin giving all the proposed changes to date will be circulated to all members within the next few weeks.




Easter Services
Services
Palm Sunday 2nd April
Morning Communion Service in the Hall at 11 am
Maundy Thursday 6th April
Joint Service at 7 pm in Friockheim Church
Good Friday 7th April
Service at 7 pm in St Vigeans Church.
Easter Sunday 9th April
8 am -Sunrise Service on the hill across from Hercules Den.
9 am - Bacon Rolls in Hall
10 am - Morning Service in Church.


	


TODDLERS
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	Toddlers and adults enjoyed their Christmas party and the visit from Santa.  We have now returned to our usual routine and we have welcomed 3 new Toddlers and their carers, who all appear to have settled in well.  The success of the group is a result of the hard work and dedication of the team of helpers who devote so much time and energy to making Toddlers a worthwhile and fun experience for all involved.
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GIFT SUNDAY

	
On behalf of Arbroath and Angus Community Alliance and all the recipients of your wonderful gifts, I would like to thank you all for the wonderful gifts which made our Cosy Christmas such a success.
Whether bought or hand crafted, all of the gifts were “oohed and aahd “ over and graciously and gratefully received. Special thanks for the tiny, cute animals which so many people commented on and were delighted with.
Once again, your generosity was astounding, and we thank you for your continued support of our volunteer group . Know that you definitely make a difference to people’s lives.
Many thanks
Kay McQueen-Hughes
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SCOTTISH COUNTRY DANCING

	
A new year and a new session of dances to enjoy in the hall on 1st and last Mondays of the month at 7.30 pm - 9.30 pm with a break for a cuppy and a biscuit made by Nancy . Good fun had by all. I can’t wait to get dancing shoes back on. If interested in giving dancing a try call me on 07743383967 .
Anne Whitehead
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FETE
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		SATURDAY 3RD JUNE
1 PM – 4 PM
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Our Annual Fete is returning with all the usual stalls and activities and we are also always looking for new ideas.

However, we do need a large number of people to erect gazebos, man stalls, make tea & coffee and lots more.

We are also looking for prizes for the various stalls – tombola, bottles, small adult and child prizes to name a few.

If you can help us, please speak to Helen Rosie or Liz Lawson, letting them know what you would prefer to do. 




Talk by John Borland 
on 
The Picts: who, where, when?
in St Vigeans Hall
on March 24th at 7.30 pm
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Tickets £5, to include coffee or tea and shortbread, are available from:
Helen Rosie 01241 870852  or 
Jim Menzies - email:  jim.menzies247@gmail.com           

	
Arbroath Piano Club

	

Arbroath Piano Club meets in the Church at 3 pm on the Second Sunday of the month.
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         BE CREATIVE

	
Be Creative has resumed and we meet on the First & Third Wednesdays of the month. We have a good established group and if you enjoy or would like to learn to knit, crochet or any other craft please come along. Even if you would just like some company, please join us. 
Last year we had a variety of projects, which included knitting poppies for the Church on Remembrance Sunday. This year we have been knitting coats for baby goats, blanket squares, baby hats for premature babies and twiddlemuffs. But we are always looking for new ideas.
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THE GUILD

	When we started back in January, we had an enjoyable afternoon with Rev Chris Hay who spoke to us on her “Journey to the Ministry”.
Our next two meetings are as follows:
Feb 20th      Jill Lawrie      - “Food, countryside and Farming”
Mar 20th     Jim Menzies   - “The Atholl Highlanders” followed by the
                                               AGM
All are welcome.
WORLD DAY of PRAYER takes place on Friday 3rd March at 2 pm at The Salvation Army, Marketgait.  This year the Service has been written by the women of Taiwan.  The theme of the programme is based on Ephesians 1:15-19, the letter sent to a faith community to express gratitude.    Jean Duncan  


	
The Kirk on the Hill

The Kirk stands high upon the hill,
Below St Vigeans, calm and still
Peace and tranquility, are all around
This heavenly spot, on hallowed ground

Come Sunday, there is a different face,
Cars are parked all over the place.
People are coming from far and near,
To climb the hill and worship here.

With the service over, minister at the door,
We say goodbye, descend the hill once more.
‘tis a quiet spot, pleasant to the eye,
This lovely Kirk, on the hill so high,

The river runs swiftly along it’s bed,
The rustle of leaves from overhead.
Birds fly around, chirping as they go,
Pleasing to us humans as home we toe.

When the seasons change, it matters not,
This really is a beautiful spot.
In winter, spring, summer or fall,
The Kirk, the river, we’ve got it all.

	

Contact Details

Rev Peter Phillips, Interim Moderator -  01241  830464
E mail: PPhillips@churchofscotland.org.uk
----------
Keith Scott, Locum -  01241 879615
07712 044 091
E mail: k.t.scott@hotmail.co.uk
-----------
Fraser Bews, Treasurer
07917 211 993
E mail: fraserbews1@gmail.com
----------
Margaret Pullar, Session Clerk - 01241 876667
07745 943 346
E mail: margaret.pullar@btinternet.com









Although we are now allowed to hand deliver the Newsletter, we are continuing to e mail it to as many people as possible and deliver it to the rest of our members.
If you would prefer a paper copy, please let me know, or if you have an e mail address that we do not already have please send it to me. 
My email address is margaret.pullar@btinternet.com



SOCIAL COMMITTEE NEWS
Thank you to everyone who comes along and supports our Soup Sundays which are on the first Sunday of the month after worship in the Hall. Our Social Committee members have made some lovely pots and your future attendance would be much appreciated. 
The Committee, along with others, provided sandwiches and cakes for the quiz back in November. This was much appreciated by the teams taking part and thank you to all who contributed.

We look forward to catering/helping out at the Stewardship Committee events, some of which includes a special lunch for King Charles’ Coronation weekend, teas for Music in St Vigeans and the welcome return of the Summer Fete. 
We are a small, hard working committee and always have lots of fun when we are together. Please, if you are able to assist with some of our bigger events, whether it be baking or helping on the day, give your name and telephone number/email address to Laura or Isa. It would be great to know we could call for assistance once in a while. 
Laura and Isa 
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PROPERTY
There are many different works proposed or being organised at present:
1. Hall – a. new kitchen with be installed, with a commercial dishwasher, 
              hopefully in the summer.
              b. outside to be repaired and painted, again to be done during the
              summer.
2. Church – path up to the Church, on the side nearest the houses, to be lifted,
                  water pipes laid to allow for toilets and a small kitchen area to be
                  installed in the Church. This is one of the conditions of St Vigeans
                  remaining open.
3. Play Area to be reseeded in the Spring.
4. Car Park – fence to be erected round new septic tank and additional gravel
                     put down.
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Stewardship
Thank you to everyone who supported the various events we had last year and my apologies to anyone who turned up for the Christmas Floral Demonstration which was unfortunately cancelled due to the severe snow weather forecast.
Following a meeting to discuss future events for 2023 here are a few dates for your diaries.

Friday 24th March. Talk at 7.30pm in the hall by John Borland on The Picts: who, where, when?   St Vigeans Museum has an amazing collection of Pictish stones and hearing John's talk will add to the understanding of them. Tickets costing £5 will be available soon.

Sunday 7th May. Instead of the usual snack lunch after the morning service, it was suggested that we mark the Coronation of King Charles and have a Coronation Lunch. More details to follow.

Saturday 3rd June. Fete Day. It is several years since we last had a fete and in the past they have always been a fun day for all ages. Plans are in the early stages so if anyone has any suggestions for stalls or activities we would be delighted to hear from you. As always, an event of this scale requires a lot of helpers, before, during and after the event. PLEASE don't be shy in offering help. No matter how little spare time you have to offer, it will be very much appreciated.

Music in St Vigeans. This will take place on each Sunday afternoon in June with tea in the hall afterwards. More details to follow once the programme is finalised.

Late August – Floral Art Demonstration. Details to be finalised.

Late September – Concert in St Vigeans. Details to follow.

Saturday 25th November - Coffee morning with stalls in Old and Abbey Hall 10am -1pm.

These are the events proposed for this year and I ask again for your support in making them as successful as possible. Please give your name to either myself, Margaret Pullar, or anyone on the Stewardship committee.
Thank you.
Helen Rosie

	

Our thoughts and prayers are with the family and friends of Jane Findleton, Ian Pert and Anna Swankie who have all died recently.
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 £250 was raised from the sale of our Annual Christmas Quiz Sheets with all proceeds this year going to St Vigeans Conservation Group to purchase bluebell bulbs to plant in the nature trails.
Thank you to all who took part. Congratulations to the winner Helen Rosie and runner-up Margo Cunningham.  Here are the correct answers.

		1
	Tumbler departs
	GLASGOW

	2
	Parent in good health
	MOTHERWELL

	3
	There are no ends to a hairdryer
	AIRDRIE

	4
	Almost speechless before French chips
	DUMFRIES

	5
	What a burglar does
	BRECHIN

	6
	Not staying
	LEVEN

	7
	American money
	DOLLAR

	8
	Arran or Holy in the middle of one’s wages
	PAISLEY

	9
	It is all around us
	AYR

	10
	SRENVNISE (Anagram)
	INVERNESS

	11
	Garment crossing
	COATBRIDGE

	12
	Mixing a fish
	STIRLING

	13
	Take a tumble on way to church
	FALKIRK

	14
	Part of a candle
	WICK

	15
	Home of golf
	ST ANDREWS

	16
	What a chef writes with
	PENICUIK

	17
	RNIGDEBHU (Anagram)
	EDINBURGH

	18
	Relaxing opening
	BATHGATE

	19
	Copper and golf score
	CUPAR

	20
	Clergy and  Scottish bridges
	BISHOPBRIGGS

	21
	A safe place for a male deer
	BUCKHAVEN

	22
	Where females keep their money
	LADYBANK

	23
	Regal girl
	KINGLASSIE

	24
	Pretend bird
	EAGLESHAM

	25
	Sullen mixed up bear
	ABERDOUR

	26
	ENMTOOSR (Anagram)
	MONTROSE

	27
	Does this animal live here?
	BEARSDEN

	28
	Chilly water
	COLDSTREAM

	29
	Auto riser
	CARSTAIRS

	30
	ISWRPECTK (Anagram)
	PRESTWICK





	



CHANGE OF ADDRESS
If you are moving, please complete this address slip and return it to the Roll Keeper,
Miss B Brown, 2 Lochlands Drive, Arbroath. DD11 3DT
 Name:………………………………………………………………………. 	
 Former Address:……………………………………………………………
 New Address:……………………………………………………………

	
DOOR DUTY


	February
	March
	April
	May

	Liz Lawson
	Dorothy Baird
	Betty Brown
	Joyce Mathieson

	Helen Taylor
	Gertrud Smith
	Rosie Burnett
	Betts Ferrier

	Andy Lawson
	Andrew Baird
	Nettie McLean
	Jay Ferrier

	If you are unable to do your door duty, please arrange for a replacement and contact Gertrud 890449




	
	
CHURCH FLOWERS

	

	        March
	April
	May

	5th
	Hall Service
	2nd
	Hall Service
	7th
	Hall Service

	12th
	Rosie Burnett
	9th
	Easter Flowers
	14th
	Heather Lockhart

	19th
	Alan Imrie
	16th
	Liz Lawson
	21st
	Betts Ferrier

	26th
	Communion
	23rd
	Donation
	28th
	Nancy Robbie

	
	
	30th
	Margaret Cargill
	

	       
	
	





	COMPUTER ROTA

	      February
	         March

	5th
	Anna Reid
	5th
	Hannah Robbie

	12th
	Isa Christie
	12th
	Anna Reid

	19th
	Gerda Reid
	19th
	Fraser Bews

	26th
	Sandra Menzies
	26th
	Isa Christie

	       April
	         May

	2nd
	Gerda Reid
	7th
	Isa Christie

	9th
	Sandra Menzies
	14th
	Sandra Menzies

	16th
	Hannah Robbie
	21st
	Gerda Reid 

	23rd
	Anna Reid
	28th
	Hannah Robbie

	 30th
	Fraser Bews
	
	



Friends,

When I was a child the word ‘wicked’ came to be used to mean a good thing, so if something was wicked then that was something to be happy about. Words can be elusive and can change their meaning over time, and they can be twisted to mean something completely different.
I remember being told once that white and black are the same thing. Follow the logic, because black is dark, dark is dim, dim is pale, pale is light, and white is light, so black means white. Does that make sense to you, or is something being lost in translation?
When it comes to words from the Bible, originating in Hebrew, spoken in Aramaic by Jesus and his disciples, written down in Greek, then translated first into Latin and now into modern languages such as English, and where the meaning of words changes over time, all this can make it more difficult to understand.
It is little wonder that we live in a day where that which is wrong is often called right, and that which is right is often called wrong.
That is why we should read the Bible with an eye to context, and that we should be diligent in our study of the Bible, lest we misunderstand, are misled or even mislead ourselves so that Christ’s claim upon our lives is diminished or made undemanding.
For instance, when Jesus says, “For God loved the world so much that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who believes in him may not die but have eternal life”, what does he really mean by “believe”?
To us, belief is typically understood as accepting a certain set of propositions to be true, so if we believe the right things then that is what really matters. In theological thought that is what we call orthodoxy, or right thinking. It is a matter of the head, as if what is going on in our heads is what really counts.
This is a dangerous road to walk. To follow this path leads to a view that the world and all that is in it is not really important, for heaven is our destination.  
But that misses what Jesus meant. Jesus became incarnate. God came to dwell among us because creation is precious to God, and is being redeemed in Christ Jesus. Some, therefore, have argued that belief is about what we do. We are called to do the right things, to be right with God, and we are judged by our works. That is orthopraxis, or right doing.
The trouble is that this too misses the point. If the determining factor for our being put right with God is what we do, then how do we know if we are ever good enough? We have to set observable, measurable standards to judge action by. This is a dangerous road to walk, but we fall for it so easily.
We have fallen for it even in our churches too. Whether at a denominational level or from the pews, we often judge churches by the ABC’s; Attendance, buildings and cash. In the Church of Scotland, we might even add another, D, for deployment. Churches are seen as successes or failures by that metric.
It is insidious and it affects ministers and congregations alike, so that some are seen as successes and others are seen as failures. It is falling for the temptations Jesus faced in the wilderness, and it is destructive.
Yes, Jesus said, “By their fruit you will know them”, but that is not the same as evaluating each other against an earthly system of measurement.
So, what is Jesus getting at when he says that those who believe in him shall inherit eternal life?
Belief here means something ‘like committing to the authority of’ God’s son (that is Jesus himself), or living daily under his instruction. We do this when we trust in our living that his ways are right and that as the eternal king he will lead us until all things are made new in him. It is more than intellectual assent, and it is more than simply doing good things however profitable that may seem to the world.
I think we need to recover an idea, not of right thinking or right doing, but of right being.
If we could give up judging ourselves and others by rightness of doctrine, or by rightness of action measured by success on the world’s terms, then we find Jesus’s Promise to be liberating. This is because it is no longer about us or our success, rather Jesus himself makes us truly free us to be disciples as we follow him.
This is about being right with God and with others; about living right by God and by others without having to be impressive or successful.
It is simply about trusting in Jesus, God’s king and following the one who has the Words of eternal life.
Of course, that doesn’t mean it is easy, but that is another thing.
With every blessing
Peter
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Serendipity Café
James Chalmers Road
Kirkton Industrial Estate
Tel: 01241 249292
Open Tuesday  to Saturday
9am to 4pm





FINANCE REPORT

Including tax claimed back for Gift Aid, overall giving for 2022 was slightly up on 2021 at £43,370 compared to £41,573.  Thanks to all for their generosity in supporting our local church.  Expenditure has continued to rise mainly due to the increased fuel costs and at £62,257, we would have had a significant shortfall in funds for the year if we had not received a legacy of £13k and used monies we receive from renting out our manse and our other fund raising activities. 
It has been a busy year as we have put in a much needed new septic tank and extensive new drainage works at a total cost of over £45k, which had to be funded from cashing in investments.  In 2023 we have further plans to install a new kitchen in the hall, improve the pathway to the church to allow for easier disabled access and enable more funerals to take place in the church, if required.  We also plan to paint the outside of the hall and, if time permits, build toilet and baby changing facilities in the church.  Total costs of all these works will be about £65k, so we will need to cash in further investments to cover these works.
It was great to see a resumption of our social events throughout the year and whilst they play an important part in raising funds to meet our costs, the community spirit and entertainment is something that is enjoyed by all who attend.  I look forward to what’s planned for this year. 
Fraser Bews - Treasurer
	Thank You to everyone who has donated so generously.
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A collection was organised by the Children and Leaders of the Fun Club and £185.81 was raised for Ripple Effect (previously Send a Cow).

	
The collection at the Watchnight Service raised £195 and this was given to Reach Across


	£70.50 was donated to World Aids from our Snack Lunch on 4th December.
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	The Fun Club and Guild arranged a lunch on 29th January in aid of the Leprosy Mission and raised £128.50.


	
MUSIC

Helen Addison has been having a clear out of the cupboard where music books are kept.
Below is a list of items that  the church no longer uses or needs and if anyone is interested in having the items for a small donation to the Church, Music Fund please let Helen know.


	· 
	Lord, make me an instrument - SATB piano/organ 
Composer JONATHON WILLOCKS - 17 copies


	
	Sweet was the song (Christmas) - SATB piano/organ 
Composer GRAYSTON IVES - 20 copies

	· 
	The Morning Star (Advent)- SATB piano/organ 
Composer ANDREW CARTER - 20 copies

	· 
	For the beauty of the earth (General/Harvest) - SATB & keyboard Composer JOHN RUTTER - 17 copies

	· 
	Look at the world (General/Harvest)- Unison/SATB keyboard – Composer JOHN RUTTER - 20 copies

	· 
	Assortment of old metal music stands (most in pieces) Musicians no longer use these metal stands. They may be of more interest to a metal worker.


	· 
	Old Organ books
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Music in St Vigeans

	
The summer series of Sunday afternoon concerts is returning in June with four concerts this year.
Details of the programmes are not yet available but any suggestions would be very welcome.
As usual the concerts are 2.30 pm – 3.30 pm with refreshments in the hall.
Thank you. Helen Addison



	



2

image3.jpeg




image4.jpeg




image5.jpeg




image6.jpeg




image7.jpg




image8.jpeg




image9.JPG




image10.jpeg
V"vmm("v“ﬂ“




image11.jpeg




image12.jpeg




image13.png




image14.jpeg




image15.png




image16.jpeg
GARRY BUICK

Plumbing Services

The Doo Loft
Leysmill

Tel: 01241 828499
Mobile: 07940 139179

® Bathrooms
o Kitchens
© General Plumbing & Maintenance
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075124643 99|

-Chainsaw work
-Fencing

-Grass and hedge | ewan@just-jim.co.uk|
maintenance 07512 464 399
-Winter tidy up | www.just-jim.co.uk|

Ewan Rosie
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ETTERSHANK ELECTRICAL

jamie@ettershankelectrical.co.uk
07736 845429
- Full Rewires
- EICR Landlord Certificates
- Maintenance
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"o [ [4%) Ashbrook Nursery

Garden Centre, Café & Gift Shop

Huge range of plants, grown on site
Delicious home cooking and baking
Sunday roast served weekly
Locally made arts, and crafts
n Woodland Wander

Garden Centre - Open 7 days, 9am-5pm
Café - Open 7 days, 10am-4.30pm

FORFAR RD, ARBROATH, DD11 3RB (OPP RM CONDOR)
WWW.ASHBROOKNURSERY.CO.UK | 01241873408
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The Foot Rooms

Sarah Young

BSc, MChs, HCPC
Chiropody & Podiatry

Clinic &
Home Visits

25 Commerce Street
Arbroath Angus
Tel: 01241 439 867

‘WWW.thefootroomsarbroath.co.uk

Angus Ground and Paddock Care
Jim.menziess247@gm m

QUALITY
BIN STORES & LOG STORES
Fully assembled; competitive prices.
View before you buy.

Jim Menzies,
Railway Cottage, St Vigeans,
Arbroath, DD114RA
01241 879543/ 07972 469089

WHERE QUALITY COUNTS
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18 Miligate
Arbroath
DD11 INW
01241431777

Blank CDs & DVDs Virus Removal
Computer Hardware  Computer Repairs
Epson Compatibles Custom Builds

Internet Access  Computer Upgrades

Computer Accessorles  Computer MOT

Cables & Adaptors Data Recovery

www.thecoldroom co.uk
darren@thecoldroom.co.uk
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The new name for Send a Cow
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